COMMUNICATION - C26

ITEM 2

Committee of the Whole (Public Hearing)
September 15, 2020

From: seve v

Sent: Sunday, September 13, 2020 4:26 PM
To: Clerks@vaughan.ca
Subject: [External] 7887 Weston Road and 137 Chrislea Road Official Plan and Zoning By Law

Hi in regards to the Public Hearings to be held on Tuesday Sept 15, 20 at 7pm for 7887 Weston Road
and 137 Chrislea Road Official Plan and Zoning By Law Amendment Files OP.19.015 & 7.19.039 and
0P.19.012 & 7.19.036.

My issue is not with the towers being constructed, but with the traffic situation that already exists
on Weston Road travelling south from Chrislea Rd to Hwy 7. There is already too much traffic
because the lights going south through Hwy 7 are too short and create a back long of cars to the
other side of Chrislea road, not to mention going north on Weston through Hwy 7 is an issue. With
the number and height of towers that want to be constructed this will greatly increase the amount
of car traffic in the area, which will cause even greater issues. This needs to be addressed with a big
solution otherwise | am opposed to the construction of any towers in the area.

Because Weston Road is so busy, a small part of the solution is to make the lights at Northview Blvd
and Chrislea Road smart lights (they can stay green longer if cars can travel through) so they will
allow a greater flow of traffic both directions of Weston Road. But there still needs to be a bigger
solution to address this problem.

Thanks
Steven Vango
Resident of the area.



